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NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY OF INITIAL STUDY 

NOTICE OF INTENT TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION 
Phase II and Phase III Sewer Collection System Project - Hi-Desert Water District 

 
The Hi-Desert Water District (HDWD) is 
proposing to construct approximately 64 
miles of PVC sewer pipeline, 1,300 
manholes and three lift stations facilities in 
various areas of its service territory over the 
next 10 years for the purpose of decreasing 
the reliance on septic systems in their service 
territory.   
 
The Phases II and III sewer pipelines are 
designed for the residential areas that are 
outside of the core, contiguous area of Yucca 
Valley and are identified in the HDWD Sewer 
Master Plan as Proposed Alignments 
Included in Master Plan, Proposed 
Alignments Not Included in Master Plan, and 
Deferred Alignments Included in Master 
Plan. The sewer pipelines will be placed 
generally within established roadways and 
easements.  

 
 
The HDWD has prepared a Draft Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) in compliance with the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) to identify 
the proposed project; evaluate and describe the potential environmental impacts associated with the construction and operation of the proposed 
project; identify those impacts that could be significant; and present mitigation measures, which avoid, minimize or mitigate these impacts. As provided 
for by CEQA Section 21064.5, an MND may be prepared for a project subject to CEQA when the project will not result in significant environmental 
impacts that cannot be mitigated to a level below significance.  
 
The draft MND is available for public review on the HDWD’s website: http://www.hdwd.com and at the HDWD’s office at 55439 29 Palms Hwy, Yucca 
Valley, California 92284. In accordance with CEQA, a good faith effort has been made during the preparation of this draft MND to contact affected 
agencies, organizations, and individuals who may have an interest in this project. In reviewing the MND and initial study, affected public agencies and 
the interested public should focus on the sufficiency of the document in identifying and analyzing the possible impacts on the environment and ways 
in which the significant effects on the project area are proposed to be avoided or mitigated. 
 
Comments may be made on the draft MND in writing before the end of the comment period, which is May 1, 2020 to May 31, 2020. Written comments 
on the draft MND should be sent to the following address no later than May 31, 2020: 
 

Hi-Desert Water District 
Attn: Jonathan Abadesco 

55439 29 Palms Hwy, Yucca Valley, California 92284 
email:  jonathana@hdwd.com /  Phone: 760-365-8333 extension 6281 

 
The HDWD will consider this document for approval and certification during a public hearing to be held on June 17, 2020 at the HDWD office, 55439 
29 Palms Hwy, Yucca Valley, California 92284. 


